


e Zone roll back in the underground continues (see map). More than 60% of the mine has been
radiologically characterized. Eyewash stations, fire extinguishers and other safety systems are all being
checked, refurbished/replaced if needed and put back into service.

e Work is continuing to progress to initiate roof bolting. Maintenance on required support equipment is
nearing completion. PMs on the lube truck and bolting machine is being performed.

e Inspection of the Waste Hoist shaft is expected to be completed next week. PMs on the hoist have been
completed. The Waste Hoist shaft is expected to be operation in October.

e The REACH equipment is located at the WIPP facility awaiting relocation to the underground.
Underground emplacement of the system is expected by the end of October or early November, with
photography planned to start in the middle of November.

e The HEPA skid and effluent fan units are progressing on schedule.

The next Town Hall Meeting is scheduled for November 20",

NOTE: CALL-IN NUMBER, 1-888-413-3490, CODE 7175394
If you have any questions for this week’s call please contact me or George Basabilvazo,

Russell Patterson

Compliance Certification Manager
DOE/CBFO

Russ.pa’” -son@cbfo.doe.gov
575-234-7457 or 575-706-0027










